
 

 

 

 

STRICTLY PRIVATE AND CONFIDENTAL 

23 April 2020 

 

Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited 

8
th

 Floor, Two Exchange Square 

8 Connaught Place 

Central  

Hong Kong 

 

Re: Corporate WVR CP 

 

Dear Sirs or Madam, 

 

The Hong Kong Independent Non-Executive Director Association Limited (HKiNEDA) would like to 

provide comments on the Consultation Paper in relation to Corporate WVR Beneficiaries. 

 

We generally support HKEX’s continuous review on the current listing regime and Listing Rules and the 

introduction of Corporate WVR beneficiary regime. There are risks that shareholders’ interests could be 

misaligned and WVRs could be exercised by corporates without owing fiduciary duties to the WVR issuer 

and its shareholders. Therefore, we are of the opinion that Corporate Governance practices should be 

strengthened in order to mitigate these risks. 

 

Under the existing Listing Rules, a WVR issuer must establish a Corporate Governance Committee which 

comprises solely of Independent Non-executive Directors (INEDs), however, the current requirements 

about the number of INEDs and Board Composition are not upgraded in order to cope with this requirement. 

We strongly recommend that the Board of Directors should be made up of by not less than 50% of INEDs, 

so that adequate resources could be allocated to the INEDs of the WVR issuer for them to discharge their 

directors’ duties. 

 

Our detailed responses and comments on the Consultation Paper are set out in the questionnaire attached to 

this letter. Should you have any questions on the above comments, please do not hesitate to contact  

. 

 

Yours faithfully,  

 

The Hong Kong Independent Non-Executive Director Association Limited  














































